MEMBER OF THE YEAR   2015
Lets go back in time, 40 years ago.  One of BVR’ founding members, Greg Upstone could be found racing his ALFA, on any weekend. When he contracted a disease which put him in a wheelchair, he carried on in club affairs till his death in 1969.It was then that his wife and the Board memorialized him with the Member of the Year.

We carry on that tradition  today.

We look for someone who represents the dedication and enthusiasm that is BVR.

What do we mean by this?  The enthusiasm of our club is contagious, usually a BVR member stands out at other tracks.   The Board tries to find the one person who displays this, while also being an ambassador for what we represent.

Our award winner does justice to all of that.  Over the years those who won this award had more than Blackhawk at heart.  They saw the needs of the Division, they had a larger vision of our sport, and how they could contribute to the benefit of all.   We on the Board are charged with recognizing that member who puts the good of the club in the forefront of their own goals. We look for that quality and found someone who sees us and SCCA as the opportunity to be a part of a larger world of racing.  The member we chose typifies that commitment, and encourages us to become engaged beyond our limits. 
A decade ago we all saw entries declining at the races. A lot of ideas were floated and one of us saw a way to reverse this and committed himself to doing so.  
This driver took it upon himself to make a difference.  Whom I speak of started driving in 1986 and by 1988 owned two cars and drove in four classes that year. With that behind him, the next year was the beginning of a passion for open wheel cars and went thru the 1990s driving in National classes. FAST forward a couple years-

It was 2003 and SCCA just stated Formula Enterprise with a new Formula E car.  Our nominee went out and started a two car team to campaign this new car in a class he knew so well as a successful driver himself. The goal was to show others what a competitive modern open wheel series could do for their goals.  The results – the ranks of owners grew and our nominee’s efforts began to ring of success.  The dedication to this class gave him the right to be Customer Service firm for SCCA for the FE class in Cendiv.
His hands on work at all the Cendiv tracks has gained new members, new drivers, and built the FE class over the years to what it is today.  he personally drove to a 2007 National Championship and again in 2009 in the Formula  E class. But in 2011 duty was calling and he took off the helmet to devote all his energy to the new drivers of this car, offering prep  service  on and off the track.  Since then we have seen this class grow around the country and accepted in various Pro Series, and adding cars to National races all across the nation,  all with great close racing. This is the fastest growing class with over 200 cars out there and now with a new Cendiv Series for them.  Our nominee designed the series and this model is now to be starting in SE Division.  The successful new class owes its stature to one of our members here tonite. 
A person dedicated to the whole club who will also stop and help another driver at the track when asked.   We award this year’s Member of the Year  to  Steve Stadel.

